
co 
November 1950-Supplement Washington 25( D.C. Vol.12, No.ll A 

THE TECHNOLOGICAL SEOTION AIDS THE FISHERIES 
The functions of the Technolo ical Section (one of s1x!is c 

of Commercial Fi sherie s , U. S. Fish and Wildlife Servlce) cons 
field services for the fisheries and allied 1ndu~tries. he re e 
clude field and laboratory investigations in cnemistry, pharmacolo 
chemistry, and bacteriology. 

Four research laboratories are maintained by the Technolo~ cal 
are located 1n Boston, Mass.; College Park , Md .; Ketchikan, Alas 
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Washington. A fifth laboratory in Mayaguez, Puerto Rico, i s no longer operating 
because of lack of funds. 

The Section is particularly concerned with research and development probleffiS 
peculiar to the fishery industries ; i.e., the uti lization of fishery produc ts . 

FISHERY TECHNOLOGICAL LABORATORY IN SEATTLE, WASH., WHERE BOTH TECHNOLOGICAL AND BIOlOGICA 
FISHERIES RESEARCH ARE CONDUCTED. 

In general, the specific activities of each of the labor atories are the same . 
These include studies on preservation, freezing, canning, sanitation, nutritive 
value, bacteriology, pharmacology, chemistry, and utilization of fishery byproducts 
Mobile or trailer laboratories are maintained to enable chemical and bacteriologica 
studies of the fisheri es in the field in out-of-the-way places. 

Funds for technological work are allotted on a nation-wide baSis and must be 
used to carry out studies of greatest importance to the industry as a whole . Be­
sides these research and development studies, consulting services of the Sect ion 
are at all times available to the entire industry on nearly all phases of commer­
cial fisheries. 

At the beginning of each fiscal year (July 1), the chiefs of each of t he 
technological laboratories meet in Washington to discuss the progress on t he pre­
ceding year's program and to develop a new program for the next fiscal year . Mem­
bers of the fishing and allied industries are invited to attend the meet ing and 
to offer their comments, criticisms, and suggestions. These meetings with members 
of industry have aide d the Branch considerably in establishing the commercial fish­
eries technological research program on as sound a basis as funds and fac ilities 
permit. The last meeting was held on June 28, 1950, when the following program 
was developed for the fiscal year 1950-51, beginning July 1, 1950. 




